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Sue Secretan, President for Guild, welcomed all to the meeting.  We We acknowledge we are 

meeting on traditional Blackfoot Treaty 7 Territory and Metis Nation Region 3. 

Members attending the meeting:  68 

We welcomed the following guests: 

• Doreen Rombough’s grand-daughter Chelsea 

Reminders: 

• Please pick your items from the Sales table that are not sold at the end of the meeting. 

Minutes sent out from the May 22nd Executive meeting. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS – as per the Executive Committee minutes 

• Community Quilt Supply – Lynn Gibson 

Attended the Village Quilts annual sale and purchased more fabric for community quilts 

program.  Village Quilts also donated some bolts of flannel that had a wee bit of sun 

fading, to the guild, for community quilts. 

• Community Events – Kaye Borthwick 

Kaye expressed her thanks to everyone to volunteered, provided quilts and/or attended 

the Coyote Flats Pioneer Village quilt show May 18 & 19, 2024. 

• Questions arising from the minutes: 

$5.00 increase to membership fee commencing June 1, 2025 – does this require a vote 

from the membership.  No it does not – this is a decision that the Guild Executive 

Committee can make as part of its role. 

• Memberships in good standing:  Sue Secretan noted the hard work undertaken by the 

Membership Committee members to chase down membership renewals over months 

and months.  At the Executive Committee meeting of May 22nd, the Executive Committee 

decided that if we have not heard from you with regard to renewing your membership by 

the end of September, you will be removed from the guild’s membership list.  If you 

come back to the Guild, you will pay the full membership fee. 

Other Item:  Sue Secretan showed a small donated quilt (square blocks).  It was a quilt donated 

by a non-guild member and Sue asked for someone to finish the quilt.  Lia Britton offered to quilt 

it. 

PROGRAMS:  Cherilyn Jorgensen: 

• Update on Technology Assets – Sue Nagy. 

Sue reviewed the older technology assets, dating around 2011.  These items are no 

longer practical for the Guild as the new guild laptop does not have a camera scan disk 

slot.  The Executive Committee agreed that these items can be disposed of and offered 

to guild members.   
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Sue has prepared bid sheets so that members can bid on one or both items.  These 

sheets will also be available at the June meeting.  Interested members can also email 

their bid to Sue at sgn@telus.net to submit a bid. 

• Both of these items would be good tools for those wanting to learn about photography or 
just for leisure.  
 

1. CANON Rebel-XS Digital Camera.  Originally purchased in June 2011, 
camera and its accessories of a power cord, UV filter lens, manual, padded 
carrying case, battery pack and charger, total value $720.   Comes with one SD 
card stick for saving photos. Excellent condition!  Reserved minimum bid of $70.  

 
2. PANASONIC HDC-SD40 Handheld Video Camera.  Originally purchased in 
August 2011 valued at $315. for the camera and its accessories of a power 
charging cord, French language manual.  Comes with one SD card stick for 
saving videos and stills.   Excellent condition! Reserved minimum bid of $30.  

 

• Cherilyn thanked the members for supporting the Guild Sale event. 

Guild shopping event will run for 45 minutes, followed by prize draws and show and 

share. 

o Doreen Rombough has brought in all sorts of nifty scraps.  Fill a bag.  Proceeds 

raised will be donated to the guild. 

Prize Draws: 

Prizes this month were purchased from Chicken Feed Quilts, Coaldale. 

Door Prize – Mini Quilt Stand (Village Quilts), and Press Bar – winner Anne Whiteside 

Loonie Draws: 

- Kit – Split Personality -winner Kathy Witdouck 

- Triangle Pack – winner Kristin Ailsby 

- 2 Packs Fabric – winner Barb Thomsen 

SHOW & SHARE: 

- Connie Chaplin – presented a lovely quilt in turquoises made by her friend Barb.  Quilted by 

Lynn Gibson, binding by Connie 

- Dianne Rossetti – her son bought a new camper trailer and needed some “quilts” they could 

use for their camper chairs.  Diane showed the first “cover” made utilizing orphan blocks, 

and the second cover featured a super cute clown panel.  Terrific idea Diane. 

- Kathy Witdouck – showed off her nifty quilted jacket as inspired by Terry Rowland blocks for 

the back of her jacket, collar and cuffs. 

- Kathy also showed a queen size quilt (Low and Behold Stitchery design – Upscale Plaid).  

This will be a quilt from her dog Parker for Kathy’s brother who would look after Parker 

(r.i.p.)  Quilt is a large plaid featuring dark blues, creams and brown. 
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- Doreen Little – showed her “Dancing Tulips” (free pattern from FaceBook).  Beautiful wool 

applique flowers on quilt cotton. 

- Lynn Gibson – showed a super cute quilt made for her 2 year old grandson, Jack.  It is an 

Apples & Beaver pattern called sleeping dragon.   

- Lia Britton finished quilting 3 small quilts that were made from Pjam’s plaid stash! 

- The Golden Iron Challenge – Lia Britton, Barb Graham and Anne McLeod were one of the 

teams who competed in the Judy Barnett Golden Iron Challenge, at the in-town quilt retreat 

last Friday. The cute quilt was made from a bag of orphan blocks and scraps from Judy’s 

stash.  The center block featured Heart & Home.  It took about 2-2.5 hours to make the quilt 

top.  Lia is going to make a ribbon that can be attached to the iron, with Lia’s, Barb’s and 

Anne’s name on it for 2024 winners.  Ribbons can be added to the iron for successive 

challenges. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Upcoming Meetings: 

- Executive Committee June 19, 1:30 p.m. at the Hurricane’s Board Room 

- Guild Meeting, June 25th, doors open at 6:00 p.m. for committees’ setup, 6:15 access for 

members, meeting commences at 7:00 p.m. in the CASA Community Room. 

 

 

 


